
 

DRAFT Minutes March 15, 2018 Special Meeting 

 
DRAFT Minutes of the Special Meeting of the Board of Directors 

March 15, 2018 
4:30 pm – 4:50 pm 

Location: RCD Office 
 

Directors present: TJ Glauthier, Jim Reynolds, Kevin Watt 
Staff present: Jarrad Fisher, Lau Hodges 
Guests: Shae-Lynn Watt 
 

1 Call to Order 

Meeting was called to order at 4:32 p.m. 

2 Introduction of Guests and Staff 

Introductions were made.  

3 Public Comment 

There were no public comments 

4 Approval of Agenda 

Approval of the agenda passed unanimously.  

5 Action Items 

5.1 Board will consider Resolution 2018-2: Approval to enter into agreement with California 
Department of Fish and Wildlife for the Alpine Creek Passage Project. 

• Fisher provided a verbal and written description of the project and photos (attached). 
Directors and Fisher discussed project elements, land ownership within the project 
footprint, and duration of project benefits.  

• Fisher explained that the grant manger from California Department of Fish and Wildlife 
had just informed him that a signed resolution would be required by close of business on 
March 15, 2018 for the RCD to receive funding for the project.  

• Watt asked if Fisher had been in communication with Kellyx Nelson, who is away from 
the office, regarding the Special Meeting. Fisher stated that he had. 

• Watt moved to pass Resolution 2018-2. Reynolds seconded. Motion passed unanimously.  

6 Adjourn 

Meeting adjourned at 4:45 p.m. 



 
Alpine Creek Fish Passage Project 

 

The purpose of the Alpine Creek Fish Passage Project is to provide access to habitat for coho salmon and 

steelhead trout on over three miles of Alpine Creek. This will be accomplished by modifying the existing 

road crossing culvert, removing the fish ladder and failing boulder weirs; and reconstructing 300 feet of 

downstream channel with a roughened rock ramp at a 4% grade. 

 

The project site is located where Pescadero Creek Road crosses Alpine Creek and includes the existing 

road culvert, culvert apron, fish ladder, and rock weirs. The site is located adjacent to the intersection of 

Pescadero Creek Road and Alpine Road, approximately 1.7 miles southeast of the community of La 

Honda in San Mateo County. The left bank of the project site is located within the boundary of San 

McDonald County Park, which is publicly owned and managed by San Mateo County. The right bank is 

lined by private residences. 
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